BELYUEN COMMUNITY GOVERNMENT COUNCIL

COVID-19 NOTIFICATION 11™ FEBRUARY 2022

The President of the Belyuen Community Government Council is extending
the Voluntary Lockdown until Friday 18t February 2022.

This morning there were over 35 positive COVID -19 cases in the
community. There has been a big testing clinic going on here today and
we are expecting that number may double within 2-3 days.

This is of great worry to Council, Clinic and School staff as the community is headed for a
shut down if the majority of people here end up positive.

A big worry is also the number of people who have tested positive, and who are walking
around the community and sharing in drinking alcohol and smoking.

Added to this is the number of children who are positive, but are running around the
community before their quarantine time is up. Adults need to stay home with these children
so they get better and do not spread COVID around the community.

Community members have been asked to let their family in Darwin know not to come into
Belyuen because of all the COVID here.

There is still a lot of Darwin family in the community that needs to go back home please.

The Council President asks that everyone, not just a few people do the
right thing. Follow the COVID — 19 rules and help keep the community
safe from people having to go to hospital or sadly passing away, all
because some people are being selfish.

= Remember to wear your mask inside and outside

= Social Distance — do not sit around close to each other
= Cough into your arm/sleeve

= Blow your nose on tissue and bin it

= Don’t share drinks or smokes

= Get fresh air into your house

= Wash your hands and sanitize all the time

= If you feel sick go and get tested at the Clinic

Cathy Winsley
CEO, Belyuen Community Government Council

(On behalf of the President of the Belyuen Community Government Council)



